
W hat an amazing year 2025 is going to be!  2024 was 

incredible and we saw how Jesus has done so much 

here in New Zealand.  

What’s the plan for 2025? 

We want to network and meet lots and 

lots of lost people. We are always looking 

for ways to start a conversation and intro-

duce ourselves to people everywhere. We 

are naturally friendly and welcoming in 

our personalities, so as we journey 

through this land singing and preaching 

as we go, we are pointing souls to the 

crimson flow of Calvary. 

We are having weekly church meetings in 

our home. We have set a goal to have at-

tendance grow to where we will need to 

find a building that we can use on a regular weekly basis to 

meet for fellowship and services. 

A few weeks ago we even had a special visitor. A duck from a 

nearby stream flew up to our back deck looking for a snack 

during our church service. We all laughed and laughed at see-

ing a duck come to church. 

Along with our home meetings we also regularly attend and 

participate in services with other fellowships that are within 

driving distance. The groups that we have connected with are 

just amazing people who love the Lord. We see souls touched, 

lives changed and miracles happen! 

We have big challenges and big goals. We are not burying our  

talents we are investing efforts and time in the work of God 

and going out into our community and sharing the gospel 

with everyone who will heed the call and listen to the voice of 

the Lord and drawing of His Spirit. 

We can’t wait to baptize souls, see people filled with the Holy 

Ghost for the first time. Please join with us in your prayer 

time. God bless you, and thank you for your love, prayers, and 

continued support in 2025. 
Have you ever had a duck visit church? 
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Our 1st service in 2025. Four visitors from Auckland and Wellington 

Sis. Katarina  from Wellington visiting us with her son and two grand 
children. It was such a blessing to have them join with us in our service 

Auckland area church prayer meetings. We were so blessed to be invited 
and participate in January in this amazing week of prayer 


